

DANA POINT BOATERS ASSOCIATION | PO BOX 461, DANA POINT, CA 92629-0461 PHONE: 949-485-5656 | WEBSITE: https://danapointboater.org

October 17, 2022

Mr. Joe Ueberroth, Dana Point Harbor Partners, via email (<u>jueberroth@bellwetherfinancialgroup.com</u>)
Mr. James Campbell, Orange County Real Estate, via email (<u>james.campbell@ocgov.com</u>)

Re: Questions from Dana Point Boaters

Gentlemen,

Pursuant to Supervisor Bartlett's request in a letter to the DPBA Board dated September 21, 2021, we are addressing this letter to you and request a prompt response. Supervisor Bartlett is copied on this letter.

Dana Point Boaters Association recently received an email from concerned boaters. Below is an excerpt from that email:

"Thank you for your compassionate efforts to keep the boaters of Dana Point informed throughout the ongoing chaos perpetrated by DPHP. Your efforts are greatly appreciated and will receive our full support."

"The August 2nd Marina newsletter obviously created even more uncertainty and unanswered questions." As a result, we were compelled to assemble a list of questions that continue to circulate around the docks. We have attached a list of the pertinent questions and hope to get a truthful reply.

"Many of our fellow boaters have many concerns and are strongly considering leaving boating all together. They feel hopeless and are riddled with frustration and anxiety."

"We would appreciate if you would take the time to review the list of our concerns."

Dana Point Boaters Association is attaching the complete and unedited list of concerns, and on behalf of Dana Point Boaters we ask you provide a response no later than October 31st.

Sincerely,

Anne Eubanks President

An 9-5-18

CC: Supervisor Bartlett, via email (<u>lisa.bartlett@ocgov.com</u>)